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Dear Frances Vorwerg Parents 

This week’s lesson is taken from Proverbs 3:34 “ God resists the proud, but gives grace to the humble.” 

A Lesson to consider: PATIENCE, A LESSON OF LIFE.  
 
I walked into a hotel and after going through the menu, I ordered some food. After about 20 mins a group of 
guys and ladies walked in & ordered theirs. To my dismay, these folks got served first. I watched as they 
began to eat & laugh heartily. I even overheard one of them bragging about how connected he is to 
everyone in the hotel and I felt mocked.  
 
I decided to leave. Unable to take it anymore, I called the waiter. He 
calmly told me: "Yours is a special order, being prepared by the chief 
chef himself. Their orders were prepared hurriedly by students on 
learning the chef’s trade - because the top chefs are busy with yours Sir. 
That's why they were served first. Please have some juice as you wait". I 
calmed down & waited patiently. 
 
Shortly after, my meal was served by 6 waiters. Unknown to me, the 
owner of the hotel (who happened to be an old long lost friend of mine) 
saw me when I entered and decided to surprise me. She changed my 
simple meal to a five-star meal. The party at the other table were shocked. They couldn't stop staring. 
Suddenly they were the ones murmuring, asking why they didn't get that kind of service and meal. 
 
Such is life! Some people are ahead of you and are eating now, laughing at you and talking about how they 
are smarter, wiser and better than you, how they are well connected, blessed, have money and are enjoying 
life. You are waiting tirelessly wondering why it's taking so long to breakthrough, you endure mockery and 
humiliation.  
 
Perhaps you have contemplated suicide, struggling with depression, are suffering with some mental anxiety, 
and are in difficult circumstances or enduring painful situations that are hurting you. Do not worry! The 
owner of the world has seen you & doesn't want you to be served a simple meal like those making a 
mockery of you. You're waiting long, because yours is a special meal. It takes time to prepare. And only chief 
chefs prepare them. 
 
Wait for your time. Your meal will come! When it comes, that laughing party will be silenced for good.  
 
Every blessing as you struggle and wait for God, the chief chef of all we are to receive, to come and meet 
your needs. 
 

 



RCL LEADERS 

We wish to congratulate the following learners on their election and appointment to the RCL. It is a great 

privilege to both lead and serve and we are sure that these learners will be a fine example of this and that 

the impact they will have on the school will be felt positively into the future. We also congratulate the 

parents of these learners on this accomplishment. 

Senior Phase:  
Gugulethu Sigasa 
(PRESIDENT)  
Hemali Biachand 
Andrea Horn 
Ryan Arnold 
Viro Ndlovu 
Clintin Ras 
Viwe Feni 
 
TOC Phase 
Arzandt Kotze (VICE 
PRESIDENT) 
Dean Heine 
Estuane Pienaar 
Kamohelo Noko 
Zacharia Macondo 
Billy Xirenda 
 
DCAPS Phase 
Hope Williams (VICE 
PRESIDENT) 
Brandon Pretoruis 
Jessica Rikhotso 
Sabelo Manyoni 
Gift Mtshali 
Tyrel Carolus 
Aun Ali 
Nomfundo Mlambo 

 
Photo Day 2022 

Our annual Photo Day will be on 19 May 2022.  
 
PRICE FOR INDIVIDUAL PHOTOS: 
1 X 15 X 20cm (A5)  
1 X 10 X 15cm (Jumbo) 
2 X 4 X 6cm photos 
1 X Bookmark 
 R120-00 
PRICE FOR CLASS PHOTO: 
1 X 15 X 20cm  
R60-00 
 

PLEASE NOTE: 

 With the individual photos, children will only be photographed if payment has 

been received before 19 May 2022. 

Orders can be placed and payments made with the class teacher. 



Frances Vorwerg Represents Gauteng at the National Sports Games 

Congratulations to the following boys who 

represented Gauteng at the recent National Sports 

Games held in Germiston. Frances Vorwerg, under 

the sporting coaching and management of Ms Liezl 

Potgieter took our four boys to the games where 

they excelled in the field events in which they 

participated. 

The results are: 

Sabello Monyani (U/20) 

 Participation and Gauteng representation 

Bakang Boikanyo (U/17) 

 Bonze – Javelin 

 Silver – Discus 

 Silver - Shotput 

 

This annual event is the pinnacle of athletics for our athletes and for LSEN schools in the country. It is 

also the stepping stone to further athletics careers at world and Olympic levels. Lastly we say thank-you 

to out Physiotherapists who assisted with the training of the athletes and to Mrs Strydom who was the 

team manager and to Danie van Niekerk our resident Bus and transport driver for transporting staff and 

athletes alike to and from the various event from 18-20 March 2022. Well done to all! 

Upcoming Sports Events 

The U/17 football players will be playing at Mural Brandt School against Ithembelihle this Saturday. We wish 

them well and loads of fun! 

The U/14 and  U/16 girls will be playing netball against School of Achievement  on 12 May. 

The Junior soccer boys (U/11 and  U/13 will play against Robertsham primary on 18 May. 

The Netball girls (U/14 and  u/16 will also play against Robertsham Primary. 

We wish to thank Robertsham for making the arrangements to play at Frances Vorwerg and for their 

willingness to be a party of Frances Vorwerg’s sports programme. 

  

 

 

 

               Thando Nguni (U/17)                  Billy Zerinda (Open Team) 

 Bronze – Javelin                            Bronze – Javelin 

 Bronze – Discus                             Bronze – Shotput 

 Bronze - Shotput                           Silver – Discus 

                

  

  

  

 

 



Covid-19 

The Department has provided the directive for Covid rules at the school. The following will apply to Frances 

Vorwerg: 

 Masks must be worn in contained or small areas – thus in cars, vehicles, transport, etc. 

 Masks must be worn in classrooms 

 Masks may be removed when outside of the class/building in area where there is fresh air and wind-

flow (such as the playgrounds. 

 All learners must sanitise hands on the way into school and on entering the classroom 

 Temperature scanning will no longer take place, BUT, all learner will learners their medication at the 

SAME ENTRANCE POINT – as it was during the Covid Pandemic months. 

 School times remain the same and all learners are expected to be at school by 07:30 daily. 

Traffic flow – we ask parents to continue the use of travelling through the school and turning in to the main 

road, this has worked well during the past while, and the needs to be followed in the future as well. 

 

Sporting hats 

The school is selling burgundy peak caps for R40.00. These available from Ms Potgieter and are ideal for 

outside wear, sporting events and general wear while in the sun. Could I also ask parents to consider visiting 

the schools Second-Hand Shop if any item of clothing needs to be purchased, who knows, you may just get 

the bargain you’ve been looking for! 

 

I trust you will enjoy a good, blessed weekend! 

 

Mark Lynch  


